
 

 

Temple-Greenville Police Joint Board 

Minutes of the Public Meeting in Greenville 

October 2, 2023 
 

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 pm by Board Chair Carla Mary of Greenville. By order 

of roll call vote, in attendance were Bill Ezell and Ken Caisse of Temple, Carla Mary and Doug 

Reardon of Greenville, Chief McTague and Deb Morrison.  

 

Minutes 

Carla made a motion to accept the minutes for the June 5, 2023 meeting and Bill seconded. 

Motion passed unanimously. 

Old Business 

There was no old business to discuss. 

New Business 

Temple resident Gail Cromwell brought complaints to the board by Temple residents concerning 

recent burnouts on the roads in Temple, which is an illegal act (RSA 265:79). Chief McTague 

said one particular case was being investigated and is still open. 

In regards to the current budget, Chief said that the department is in great shape. There was 

discussion on the preliminary budget but there are still some unknown things that need to be 

included. He would like to increase the training budget to accommodate officer training which 

now only goes through the academy with an increase in yearly training hours.  

The Chief’s cruiser and the 2016 cruiser both need new tires and he suggests the cost of 

approximately $1,880 comes from the budget detail line item. Carla made a motion to approve 

the purchase, Doug seconded and it was voted unanimously to approve the tire purchase. 

Chief’s Report 

The Chief would like to upgrade the cameras at the police department to watch more along Main 

St. Doug said that Greenville Town Administrator Tara Sousa was looking into doing that for all 

the municipal buildings. 

Motion to enter non-public session made by Carla Mary, seconded by Bill Ezell by reason of: 

RSA 91-A:3, II (c) Matters which, if discussed in public, would likely affect adversely the repu-

tation of any person, other than a member of this board, unless such person requests an open 

meeting. This exemption shall extend to include any application for assistance or tax abatement 

or waiver of a fee, fine or other levy, if based on inability to pay or poverty of the applicant. 

Roll call vote to enter non-public session: Carla Mary – aye, Doug Reardon – aye, Bill Ezell – 

aye, Ken Caisse – aye. Entered non-public session at 5:24 pm. 

Motion to return to public session made by Carla Mary, seconded by Doug Reardon and was  

returned at 5:29 pm.  



 

 

Motion made from Carla, seconded by Bill, to seal the minutes because it is determined that  

divulgence of this information likely would affect  

• adversely the reputation of any person other than a member of this board 

• render a proposed action ineffective 

• pertains to preparation or carrying out of actions regarding terrorism. 

Roll call vote to seal the minutes Carla Mary – aye, Doug Reardon – aye, Bill Ezell – aye,  

Ken Caisse – aye. 

Bill said that residents in Temple would like permanent radar signs and there was some 

discussion on the subject. 

Carla questioned weekend coverage saying that Sunday was the only day not covered during the 

week. Chief said he’d check with the officers to see if someone would be available to do some 

hours on Sunday. 

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 6, 2023, at 5:00 pm in Temple. Carla 

made a motion to adjourn and Doug seconded. All in favor to adjourn and the meeting ended  

at 5:40 pm. 

Minutes taken by Deb Morrison 

 


